
 

 
 

Request for Proposal – Wireless Network Equipment 

Attention Interested Parties: 

Center City Public Charter Schools seeks to upgrade/replace end-of-life wireless access 
points in each of its schools and the district central office with new equipment that 
integrates with our existing Meraki wireless network infrastructure. 

Background on Center City Public Charter Schools 

Center City Public Charter Schools (CCPCS) empower our students for lifelong success by 
building strong character, promoting academic excellence, and generating public service 
throughout Washington D.C. 

Our school opened its doors in 2008 with a community of nearly 1500 of the District’s 
youth and over 150 instructional staff. With a focus on the communities we serve, our six 
schools are named after their neighborhoods: Brightwood, Capitol Hill, Congress Heights, 
Petworth, Shaw, and Trinidad. Each campus is small, community-based, and serves a 
population of 230-250 students. 

Service and Product Description 

CCPCS seeks to upgrade/replace end-of-life wireless access points used for Internet 
connectivity at each of our schools and central office. Proposals should include the 
following elements. 

Network Hardware 

● Equipment must integrate with our existing Meraki network management 
infrastructure 

● Equipment required includes the following Make/Model Numbers (or functionally 
compatible items): 

○ 69 Meraki MR30H or compatible wireless access points 
○ 83 Meraki MR42 or compatible wireless access points 
○ 20 Meraki MR52 or compatible wireless access points 
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System Management 

● Proposals must also include the pricing for one 5-Year Meraki MR (or compatible) 
Enterprise Management License for EACH wireless access point 

Vendor Requirements 

● A Service Provider Identification Number (SPIN) provided by the FCC 

Term of Service 

● Equipment purchases will be performed and billed during the 2020- 2021 school 
year, which starts on July 1, 2020 

Proposals 

All proposals should meet the requirements outlined above and must be received by March 
2nd, 2020. Potential bidders are welcome and encouraged to contact Center City PCS with 
questions. Bidders may be asked to interview with Center City and respond to clarifying 
questions. 

Proposals should be submitted (email is preferred) to: 

Scott Burns 
Director, Information Technology 
Center City Public Charter Schools 
900 2 nd St NE Ste 221 
Washington, DC 20002 
202-589-0202 x104 
ccpcs@erateassist.com 

 

Thank you for considering this Request for Proposal. 

Sincerely, 

 

Scott Burns 
Director, Information Technology 
Center City Public Charter Schools 

 

 



 

 

 


